Minutes
CENTRAL SECTION MEETING 2/8/2017
Yesterday’s Restaurant
1.  Call to Order – 


President – Nicole Joy
2.   Roll Call Executive Committee:

Nicole Joy

President

   X
present  ____  
absent

Carrie-Anne Lyons
Vice President 
   X
present  ____ 
absent

Emil Nemec

Treasurer 

   X
present  ____  
absent

Eric Reichert

Secretary        

   X
present  ____  
absent

Jim Lafferty

Past President


present    X     
absent

TRUSTEES
Jerry Harris
(Expires 5/2017)


present
    X
absent 

Mike Roy 
(Expires 5/2018)                     

present     X
absent


Jill Plesnarski
 (Expires 5/2019)         
   X 
present

absent
3.  Pledge to the Flag:  Y
4.  Self Introductions:  Y
5.  Approval of Minutes -

Motion:  Ray Nierstedt

Second:  Roger Parkhurst
Comments & Corrections:  None

Approved: Yes 
6. President's Report: Nicole Joy:
Welcome

· Welcome back everyone!

· Health and Safety Moment: Avoiding slips, trips and falls.  Be aware of your surroundings – people, equipment, and ongoing operations and note potential risks.  Examples:  irregular surfaces, slippery floors, incorrectly placed equipment or material and other unsafe conditions and report these to site managers.  Keep your work area clean and clutter free and always wear personal protective equipment.  Never use your cell phone while walking.  Always use a handrail when going up and down stairs.

Section Update
The Central Section Awards Dinner Dance was held on January 14, 2017 at the Bridgewater Manor with 99 attendees where we honored three Central Section Awards recipients and gave out four scholarships to students pursuing careers in the environmental and wastewater sciences.  Special thanks to you to Roseann Pettrow for coordinating the details of the event and to Carrie-Anne Lyons for managing sponsorships, creating the programs and managing the constant contact and countless other event details.  Also, special thanks to Jill Plesnarski who prepared our Scholar Awards presentation.  The event made over $2,000 towards a scholarship for next year and was a great success!

· Special thank you to all of our Awards Dinner Sponsors 

Thank you to Rapid Pump & Meter for sponsoring our scholars and family dinners.

Gold Sponsors: 
PS&S 

CME Associates

R3M 

CDM Smith

Silver Sponsors: 
Accurate Waste 

Bendlin Inc.

Dave Heiner Associates

Pumping Services

Franklin Miller

Sherwood Logan

Bronze Sponsors: Lyons Environmental Services

Riordan Material Corp 

Wells Fargo

Raritan Group




DeBlock Environmental

Root 24 Hours

GP Jager

The beautiful Centerpieces were donated by Lyons Environmental Services, L.L.C.

Door Prizes Contributed by contributed by the Central Section and members.

· We appreciate the support you have all given to the NJWEA - Central Section. Without your generosity, we would not be able to award scholarships to our deserving students

· The Central Section Special Activities Committee hosted a fun Night with the New Jersey Devils last Friday, February 3, 2017.  There were forty-two attendees and it raised the Section almost $500 towards a future scholar award.  The attendees took a Center ice photo after the game and as soon as we receive this we will share with everyone.  Special thanks to Jen Loudon for coordinating this fun and successful event and to Carrie-Anne Lyons for managing the registrations.  I look forward to the next event by our special activities committee.

· We are planning a tour of Bayshore with TCH’s on Wednesday, March 15th at 2 pm.  This tour will be followed by our monthly meeting and networking social at Yesterday’s.  The evening will feature appetizers and a cash bar.  I hope to see you there.

· Our April meeting has been booked at Yesterday’s on Wednesday, April 12th at noon time.

· We will not have a May meeting due to the conference, but we are in the beginning phases of planning a tour of RLSA, vendor presentation and pig roast for our June meeting so stay tuned for details.

State Update

· I attended the State Annual Budget Meeting on January 26, 2017 at the Sheraton in Eatontown where we set the State and Central Section budgets for the coming year.

· Already this year, we have exceeded expectations with our budget and all events have been profitable.

Upcoming Events

Tech Transfer will be March 6 through March 9

The April business meeting will be on April 21st at 9 AM.  As a reminder, our delegates and alternates will be as follows:

Delegates: 

1. Stephen Florek

2. Alan Friedrich

3. Eric Reichert

4. Jeff Williams

5. Henry Penley

6. Peter Nese

7. John Mele

8. Clark Wolverton

9. Al Lunkenheimer

10. John Gardner
Alternate Delegates:

1.
Jerry Haimowitz  

2.
Roger Parkhurst  

3.
Barbara Hartsell

4.
Roseann Pettrow

5.
Norman Townsend

· We have two Awards to give out to Central Section members who could not attend the Awards Dinner (if in attendance)
Member Award: 


The Member Award is given to a Central Section member for their distinguished service to the Section.
· Congratulations to Ron Suto.  
Crapper to be presented by Henry Penley at a future meeting.
7. Vice President's Report: Carrie-Anne Lyons:
Attended the following meeting, events and tours for months of December - February:

January 11, 2017 - Central Section Mini Seminar – Old Bridge, NJ : Attended and handled registration at mini seminar held in Old Bridge hosted by the Old Bridge Crew headed up by Al Lunkenheimer who set up facility and helped organize bagels and lunch for attendees.  Big thank you to them for always doing such a great job with that.  We had 45 people sign up and 42 people attend.  Attendees received 4 TCHs.  Program as PVC Lining, Polyurethane Injection for Water Control Rags in our Collection Systems.  Presenters were Walter from Tristate Environmental, Mark Reynolds of Pipe Line Supply Co., Anthony Sardone of Spetec and Joe Macula of Franklin Miller.

January 14, 2017, attended the Central Section Awards Banquet at the Bridgewater Manor in Bridgewater, NJ.  It was a great evening, we had just shy of 100 people in attendance.  We had 18 Sponsors and awarded 4 scholarships and gave out Section Awards to Roseann Pettrow the Appreciation Award, Ron Suto the Member Award, Accurate Waste accepted by Dan Carey the Affiliates Award.  Henry Penley did a very nice invocation.  Eric Reichert and Jeff Heiner handled the 50/50 which totaled $825.00, $412.00 went to the winner Mike Roy of Old Bridge who very generously donated it back to the section.  Thanks to all our sponsors and attendees we made an estimated $2,200.00 for the section.  

February 3, 2017, attended the Central Section Night with the Jersey Devils: Jen Loudon did a great job putting together this event at the Prudential Center that had 42 attendees.  Everyone met up at the Jack Daniel’s bar for food and drinks and then enjoyed a great hockey game against the Calgary Flames and we ended the evening with a group photo on Center Ice which was great.  The section made $456.54 on the group activity.

Upcoming Seminars/Activities: We are currently finalizing details for plant tour at Bayshore Regional Sewer Authority on Wednesday, March 15th.  There will be Plant Tour and Presentation by Pat Westhoven of PS&S on Bayshore Resiliency Plan.  Tour will happen in the afternoon and then meeting and food to follow.  We will have a meeting in April and then we are planning a Pig Roast and Plant Tour at the Readington-Lebanon plant in June.  The Golf committee (George Hoff, Emil Nemic & Carrie-Ann Lyons) is currently seeking out new venues and a new date for the Central Golf Outing.  We are considering moving the Golf Outing to August because there are too many conflicts in September.

8. Treasurer's Report: Emil Nemec: As of December 31, 2016
Checking: 
$38,945.97

Wells Fargo: 
$  9,328.31

Cash:

$     100.00


Total : 
$48,374.28
Motion:  Steve Florek

Second:  John Gardner
Comments and Corrections:  None.
Approved: Y
9. NJWEA State Report:  
Tom Grenci – Wanted to say again – That the NJWEA has won the Governor’s Excellence Award for Education.   There will be an article in an upcoming issue of Effluents about the award.  This is all a part of our outreach effort to let the public know about what we do.
Articles and Writers are needed for the Effluents publication.  We encourage people to write articles.  We have an Editorial Subcommittee there to help you write the article, to edit the article, to polish the article up for publishing.  Please don’t be shy, write an article.  Share your knowledge and experience.
10.  Committee Reports:

Alan Friedrich - Good & Welfare – No Report
Clark Wolverton – Membership (& Mailings) – No Report
Roseann Pettrow- Scholarship and Awards Dinner – Could not be in attendance today, but submitted the following report in advance: Last month we had our Annual Awards Banquet which turned out to be once again a huge success.  We thank all who attended and to all our sponsors for making this a successful event for our scholarship recipients.

We are booked for the coming year once again at the Bridgewater Manor on January 13, 2018.  More information will be coming throughout the course of the year.

Again, we thank everyone for their support.
Jen Loudon - Special Activities – “The Special Activities Committee put together a great night at a NJ Devils game on Friday Feb 3rd.  42 people registered to show their support for the NJWEA and we raised (approx. $500 I believe) for the Central Section Scholarship Fund.  We’ve received very positive feedback from the attendees; it was an exciting game and everyone loved going out onto the ice afterwards.  Thank you to everyone involved.

I’ve already been contacted by the Somerset Patriots asking if we want to do another Sideline BBQ.  This was a success last time, and makes for a good summer-night event, we just need to figure out a date if we are interested.  

In the meantime, time to plan something for the spring!  Options include: a wine tasting class, shooting lessons, a brewery tour, a dinner/booze cruise, and a paint party.  Contact me if you’re interested in helping plan these fun activities for a great cause.
Roger Parkhurst – Golf Outing – As noted earlier in the meeting, we are looking for a new venue.
Robert Noel - Education & Seminars Programs – No Report.  We need a speaker for April.
Jeff Williams – Manual of Practice – No Report.
Eric Reichert – Webmaster – No Report
Henry Penley - Membership roster – Recently sent a roster to Nicole Joy.  If you want a roster, then please contact Henry.
Robert Noel - Scholar Awards – No Report.  He is working on the application for this year.
Megan Livak Young Professionals – 
1.
 3rd Annual Santa’s Sleigh Donation Drive

This holiday season, the NJWEA YP's organized the 3rd Annual Santa's Sleigh Donation Drive to benefit the Atlantic City Rescue Mission. Atlantic City holds a special place in the Association’s heart and in light of recent economic troubles, the YP Committee gave back to the city that has supported them for so many years. We surpassed last year’s donation and collected over $1,000 in goods which included toys, food products, clothing, blankets, paper products, baby care items and various personal care items. The ACRM was incredibly grateful for the Association’s donation and wishes everyone a Happy and Healthy Holiday Season. Thank you to everyone for their generous donations and for helping make the Drive and drop-off such a success.  

2.
Utility Management Conference - YP Summit

Emily Zidanic of the Cape May County MUA is representing the NJWEA at the AWWA/WEF Utility Management YP Summit in Orlando, FL this week. I will have a full report submitted when she returns.

3.
Escape the Effluent 5k Run/Walk

The NJWEA Young Professionals are hosting the 2nd Annual Escape the Effluent 5K Fun Run/Walk (an event for all levels of fitness) on the morning of Tuesday, May 9th. Enjoy the beautiful Atlantic City boardwalk and earn some bragging rights with a "5K Finisher" ribbon to attach to your conference name badge as well as a free giveaway to all participants. The registration fee for this event is $40 and includes refreshments and a t-shirt. 

Additional sponsorships will be available and include your company logo on the t-shirt. If you are interested in sponsoring this event, please email Megan Livak.
11. New Business: None.
12. Lunch: Y
13. Presentation:  Jim Radney, Cerlic Environmental Controls of Atlanta, GA

Topic – “Get Control of your Bugs or How Suspended Solids Meters can improve WWTP operation”  
14.  Door Prizes:  Prizes donated by:    

· Pumping Services Incorporated

· The Raraitan Group

· Lyons Environmental
15.  Next Meeting:  Wednesday, March 15, 2017 Bayshore Plant Tour followed by Business meeting and Networking Social at Yesterday’s.  Stay tuned for TCH details.
16.  Adjournment:

Motion:  
Ron Suto

Second:  
Al Lunkenheimer

Time: 

1:55 PM
Lunch Attendees: 
Julia Campbell, Frank Dykas, Steve Florek, John Gardner, Tom Grenci, George Hoff, Nicole Joy, Al Lunkenheimer, Carrie-Anne Lyons, Emil Nemec, Daniel Nese, Ray Nierstedt, Roger Parkhurst, Henry Penley, Jill Plesnarski, Manuel Ponte, Andrew Pursell

Jim Radney, Denis Rehse, Eric Reichert, Brian Rischman, Rafael Rotivo, Mike Roy, Ron Suto, Brendan Tobin, Charles Winkler, Ken Zawacke

